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     LANDLORDS EXCHANGE

MINUTES
19TH AUGUST 2008
6.00PM
Present:   Council Employees:    
Gareth Crossley, Tony Cawthorne, Minna Haines,  
Lynne Jones, Sue Hallam, Emily Todd 


      Signed in:


Mr & Mrs Comrie, Jayne Black, Dean Farnsworth, 







Mr & Mrs King, Brian Page, Bev Springthorpe, Val Clarke,







Mr & Mrs Carr, Gwen Barker, Mr M Wan, Mr & Mrs Page, 







Mr Oddie and Partner.


1. Meeting opened by Tony Cawthorne.   All attendees given an information pack.
2. Presentation -   Emma Weaver gave a talk about Local Housing Allowance. Explanation booklets available at Council Offices.
3. Presentation –  Richard Johnson from Sinah Property Surveying, Specialists in Domestic Energy Efficiency, gave a talk about the Energy Efficiency Certificate.   Richard can be contacted through www.sinah.co.uk
4. Tony explained the meetings are here for Landlords and the Council is only here to facilitate.  No one came forward to Chair the meeting so Tony carried things forward.  
5. Discussion

a) Qualified persons to test emergency lighting – Tony explained a qualified person must be used and further details are in the information pack.  
b) Landlord grants  -   A landlord grant is available at present and the Council should be contacted on (01530) 454577.   A survey of the district has taken place and North West Leicestershire and landlord properties have a significantly higher number of category 1 hazards under the Housing Health and Safety Rating System (HHSRS) guidance.    This topic will hopefully be discussed in more detail at the next Landlord Exchange.  
c) Less red tape  -   There is nothing the Authority can do about this.  We can only operate within the legislation set by Government.  
d) Summary of landlord responsibilities -   Landlords responsibilities are explained within the information pack and this information will be put on the web site before the next meeting.
e) Sub-letting -  The Authority should be informed of any subletting – prosecution can take place.

f) HMO’s and licensable HMO’s  - The Environmental health have powers to find out where these properties are from Council Tax. 
g) Private Sector Housing’s website is to be redesigned to include the Landlords Exchange.  All forms will be placed on this site for download.  It will be a secure network site where landlords can liaise together.
h) A problem was discussed about the landlord who has a tenant who was unwilling to move out whilst he modernised the house.  Another landlord at the meeting offered an empty property they had for temporary use.

i) There is a £10,000.00 grant available to bring empty properties back into use but this grant is not retrospective.  

j) It was brought up that Council properties were empty in the area.  Council Housing have been told to bring their empty properties back into use but we only deal with Private Sector Housing.

k) Accreditation  –   information in the information pack.   If membership is applied for before April 2009 it is free for three years.   Contact through www.emlas.org.uk
l) Any other issues that you wish to be discussed to be passed to Lynne Jones at lynne.jones@nwleicestershire.gov.uk by Friday 7th November 2008.

7.
Date of next meeting    -      Wednesday 19  November 2008   -   6pm – 8pm
